
Jeffrey A. Iveson 
Water Commissioner, Village of Delanson 

1797 Main St.   P.O. Box 235 
Delanson, New York 12953 

 
 

Period of May 1, 2025- May 31, 2025 
 

Total Amount of Water Used per Period: 891,000 
Average Amount of Water Used per Day: 31,000 
Total Amount of Hypochlorite Used per Period: 17.5 Gal 
Average Amount of Hypochlorite Used per Day .56 Gal 
  
Thursday May 1st 

• Received a message from trustee Grenier they are injecting poly urethane 
into the rot holes in the culvert under rt.395 in effort to stop water flow 
in the old culvert to install new pipe .his concern , never mentioned at 
any pre-construction meetings. 

• Tuesday May 6th dig safe mark out /alexander rd  
 

Wednesday May 7th. 

• Received a call from resident on east shore rd low water pressure. 
Checked pressure in the village and confirmed we have a water break 
down over the embankment on rt 395 across from school.Called the 
health dept. reported the break had to shut the water off from school 
drive to the lower half of the village at 11pm till 8am to conserve water 
while break was being fixed.Notified village residents of a boil water 
advisory and posted it on village website. 

 
.Thursday May 8th 

• Boil water order from health dept. notified through village website and 
emergency line from health dept.Repaired water break. 

          
Friday May 9th 
         Sampled 2 times for boil water order and sent to lab. Boil water order 
was lifted after receiving notification samples were clear from lab. 
 Friday May 16th call from resident on east shore rd. low water 
pressure.Responded to water plant opened valves from clearwell number 3&2 
all the way after trying to get them back on line after water break. 
Wednesday May 21st. Respond to water plant , received a call from Steve Whiley 
from NYS Dot.of a chemical spill cement additive in the cement that flowed out 
of the cement truck and went down the embankment into the reservoir and 
down rt.395. Notified the health Dept. immediately, shut down water plant 
,called affordable water to have water delivered.From this point on several state 
agencies were notified and they determined there was no threat to drinking 
water.I had asked State Doh. to please put that in e-mail to save to files. 
Saturday May 24th  



• Received permission from the state health dept. to put the water plant 
back on line. 

 
        THIS IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY PROGRAM.  DISCRIMINATION IS PROHIBITED.. 

COMPLAINTS OF DISCRIMINATION MAY BE FILED WITH USDA DIRECTOR, OFFICE OF 

CIVIL RIGHTS, ROOM 326W, WHITTEN BUI;DING, 14TH & INDEPENDENCE AVE. SW, 
WASHINGTON, D.C. 202500410 (518) 895-2100  202500410 (518) 895-2100  TDD# 1-

800-662-1220 


